
COLORADO SPRINGS FINE ARTS CENTER
WEST DALE STREET COLORADO SPRINGS, COLORADO

February 6, 1950

Miss Laura Gilpin 
Box 1173 
Santa Fe, N.M. Mitchell A. Wilder, Director

Dear Laura:

Am shooting a note off to Dorothy McKibben with the details so far as 
the Museums meeting is concerned. I shall try to answer the questions 
which you have set.

I cannot be specific in everything as the final inviation and arrangements 
must be worked out with the President of the Association, George H. Edgell, 
Director of the Boston Museum of Fine Arts. However, I have been asked 
by Mr Edgell to go so far as finding the man we should extend the invitation 
to. Thus I am placed in the middle man's position. You might explain this 
to Dorothy in the event that you see her and she is not quite clear on my 
position in the matter. I shall try to give her a complete picture however, 
of my situation.

This is the national meeting of the American Museums Association which 
means that all the museums, scientific, historical, art etc. will be represented 
by their Directors or other personnel. In many cases, Directors do not come 
but send Registrars or other members of the staff. I think it should Be a big 
occasion for us and it certainly will be so far as the Arts Center is concerned 
for this is the second time in the history of the Association that they have been 
west of the Mississippi river. , Be sure to come to the meeting for I think it 
will be an interesting one. We intend to do a bang-up exhibition of Santos using 
the Taylor Museum and southwest galleries. Many thanks for all your help.

Greetings.

Sincerely yours,

MAW:jmd


